ELWOOD AND DORIS HURST

WORLD WIDE NEW TESTAMENT BAPTIST MISSIONS GUAM MICRONESIA

MISSION OFFICE ADDRESS: P. O. BOX 725 Kings Mountain, NC 28086 Telephone: (704) 730-1440 HOME ADDRESS: 109 Mary Street Greenville, SC 29611 (704) 685-0796 e-mail:elwoodhurst@yahoo.com

February 2012

Dear Precious Friends and Co-laborers,

It seems as the weeks and months rush by, that the Lord's blessings get richer and more abundant. He has blessed us with many miles of travel in the past few months. He has blessed us with some new friends, and has given us the blessing of renewing some fellowship with some faithful friends that have stood with us for years. It has been a blessing to see also that these faithful friends are still standing on the precious Word of God, and on the truths therein. Our only regret is that we have not made it further than we want to.

There have been many open doors for us to report to you what the Lord has done, and is continuing to do through Lighthouse Baptist Church in Guam. The Lord has blessed us in visiting over 40 churches since July. We praise the Lord, and are so very thankful to the Quinlan family for their good work. We have received some good reports about the Lord blessing with new faces and with new ministry.

We look forward to the time that we can return to the island and see what the Lord has planned for the villages of Umatac and Merizo on the southern tip of the island. In fact, the Lord gives me dreams of the work each week. One night, I dreamed that I was in a building that was to be the meeting place for the new work. We don't put much value on dreams, but it sure did get our attention. It could have been just too much supper. We are excited about getting started. Please pray that the Lord will help us get everything taken care of here in time for the July departure. We still have quite a few churches to report to. We will definitely get that done by the grace of God before we go back to Guam. Many of you have been extremely patient for many years. We thank you sincerely for continuing to stand with us in this matter.

Please pray with us, that the Lord will give us safety on the highways and use us to be a blessing in the churches. Please also pray with us that He will, even now, start working in the hearts of the folks, that they would be receptive to the Word of God and Salvation in Jesus Christ. Please pray also for the logistical matters of the new start. We start afresh with only the Lord and a burden that He gave us. He always does things right. We do not want to get in His way, nor miss His will. Please pray also for a young family like the Quinlans to be called of the Lord to work with us.

Thank you sincerely for your support in prayer and substance. God has surely given us some wonderful folks to work with. You make us feel a real part of your ministry. We love you, appreciate you and pray for you.

God bless you all as you continue to faithfully serve Him.

Because of Christ, Elwood and Doris Hurst